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Garrick B. Landsberg 

Historic District Commission 

Coleman A. Young Municipal Center  

2 Woodward Avenue - Suite 808  

Detroit, MI 48226 

 

Re: Residential Redevelopment 

 240 Mack 

 Detroit, Michigan 

 

The existing 3 story multi-family residential property at 240 Mack Ave, Detroit, MI is intended to be 

redeveloped as a 21 unit apartment building including the addition of 4 new units on the third floor of 

the existing 2 story concrete block portion of building. 

 

It was discovered, during the design process, that the previous owner had made a number of changes to 

the building that were not in accordance with the drawings provided and approved by the Historic 

District Commission, and some that were, in all likelihood, not legally permitted. 

While it is not, in every case, feasible to return the original structure to its prior condition, it is our 

intention to restore the original intent of the design wherever possible. 

 

There are a few particular issues that I wanted to point out. 

 

1. All of the windows currently installed in the front half of the building (the original brick 

structure) will be removed and replaced with historically appropriate windows divided as 

requested by the HDC.  (6 over 6, 6 over 1, etc) 

2. The west elevation: Originally part of the second floor was clearly a sun porch of some kind. 

From the photographs provided to us (attached-HDC historic photos.pdf) we can see that there 

were windows on three sides of the room and the exterior was detailed in wood.  

a. The previous owner had completely demolished all the existing original walls and expanded 

the room to include what was the southern most wall of the sun room.  

b. The original window sequence was changed.  

c. The low slope roof was completely removed, and a new shed roof covers not only the 

original sun room, but part of the existing hip roof line. (which originally carried all the way 

through.)  

d. The existing rafters of the main hip roof were cut off.   

It is our intention to: 

• install new trim and detailing, in the spirit of the original design 

• keep the existing window layout (less the fourth, southernmost window) 

• remove the shed roof and install a low slope roof that we believe is very similar 

to the original 

• remove the wall that essentially covered the south side of the sun room and 

push it back to return the room to its original three sided massing. 

3. The concrete block portion of the building, obviously a later add on, has no visual relationship to 

the original structure.  
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Our intention is to build a new hip roof that covers the entire concrete block portion of the building that 

matches the slope of the existing structure.  The new roof has the benefit of allowing additional units 

on what will be the new third floor of the CMU building, while visually tying the new and the original 

together more effectively. Every effort has been made to keep the overall height of the new roof from 

overwhelming the massing of the original building (the side walls in the third floor expansion are at a 

code minimum 5’-0”) 

 

 

Should you have any questions, or require any further information, please feel free to contact me 

directly. 

313-478-1547 

 

I appreciate your time. 

 

 

 

James F. Korf  Architect   

President         

Composition Workshop Inc.      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 












